From: ADAM HEWINS 
Sent: 20 August 2015 11:01
To: Planning
Subject: Planning Application 15/01326/OUT

Dear Sir / Madam,
Thank you for your letter of 31st July regarding the application from Gladman Developments for the construction of up to 280 dwellings off White Post Road, Bodicote.

While I understand that this development is in line with Cherwell District Council Local Plan, the booklet issued by Gladman Developments rather illustrates our concerns when they proclaim the development to be "Land off White Post Road, Banbury". They further compound their sin when they respond to some of the concerns raised over capacity of local services that "The provision of local services within Banbury have has been investigated". Never mind Banbury - what of the local services in Bodicote??

My point being that this development will further erode the separation between the rural village of Bodicote and the expanding sprawl of Banbury. Currently Banbury is kept at bay by Salt Way, but by building south of this ancient route the only remaining buffer is Kings Field.

There has already been significant development in the immediate area, with Longford Park along the Oxford Road and the new Spitfire Close. Proposed developments to Bankside will remove all differentiation between Bodicote and Banbury on the east side of the Oxford Road. The proposed development to the south of Salt Way will serve similar function to the north of the village and reduce Bodicote to a suburb of Banbury.

I would also question the logic of providing a cricket pitch as part of the proposed development, as it is adjacent to both Banbury Cricket Club ground and Kings Field, which also boasts a cricket pitch. Is there really a demand for three cricket grounds in the immediate area?

I have studied the consultation process on Gladman's website, and conclude that their response to concerns raised do not answer the questions but merely attempt to bluster though with assurances that everything will be wonderful - of course they will say so, as they have lots of money to make from this development. In particular, issues which have not received a satisfactory response are:

· Concern over the new spine road being built directly opposite the primary school

· Traffic congestion at the beginning and end of the school day (further exacerbated by Council staff, visitors & contractors parking along White Post Road rather than in car parks at Bodicote House)

In regard to both of the above points, cars are often parked on both sides of White Post Road, reducing traffic flow to single file with numerous accidents and near-misses as a result of drivers trying to make progress through the restriction. Further traffic which results from the spine road of a major development joining at this point can only make matters worse. Any car park facility provided to address this parking issue can only achieve this by further reducing the green space in the immediate area.

It would seem logical to assume that once CDC's ultimate goal of joining White Post Road to the A361 Bloxham Road is achieved by Banbury 17 that this spine road will become a rat run for cross-town traffic trying to avoid having to negotiate Banbury, with further consequent risk of accidents and degradation to quality of life for local residents.

· Any development will have a significant impact on local wildlife

· Adverse effects on landscape value

The response from Gladman that the proposed development will actually enhance ecology and biodiversity on the site and lead to a net gain is very hard to accept.

Many local people enjoy use of Salt Way for recreation and relaxation, whether for walking the dog, jogging, horse riding or cycling in a safe environment away from traffic. The proposed development and extension to merge with Banbury 17 will reduce this ancient right of way to little more than an alley way, and destroy much of its value as food for the soul. Views across the fields towards Bloxham which are readily accessible along this public right of way will be lost, and views from Bloxham Grove towards Bodicote will be much impaired by the additional housing. To defend itself by stating that the number of footpaths and cycleways will increase is of little value when these rights of way are surrounded by building rather than being in the open countryside.

· Capacity of the primary school

The school has reached its capacity, and a contribution to fund further places is of no value when there is no space for the school to expand in to. The only available land is located at Bodicote Flyover Farm Shop, but should this be used for enlargement of the school then its current use for car boots, fairgrounds, camping clubs, etc. would no longer be viable to the detriment of the local community. Also, allocation of the limited number of school places to the new residents at the expense of existing villagers is not acceptable.

While there is a concern that the consultation process may be a formality and that CDC has already made up its mind that this development will go ahead in one form or another as part of the Local Plan, I appreciate the opportunity to voice my concerns and feel that the council should be aware of the strength of local feeling against this development.

Yours sincerely,

Adam Hewins  CEng MIMechE 
The Old Seven Stars
Wykham Lane
Bodicote
Banbury
Oxfordshire
OX15 4BW
